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Dear Emma Alliss 

 

The Breweries and Bottleyards Employees' Industrial Union of Workers of Western Australia’s annual 

return of information (annual return) lodged under subsection 233(1) of the RO Act 

Thank you for providing your annual return lodged under subsection 233(1) of the Fair Work (Registered 

Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).  

Summary of your annual return and its assessment 

Year 2024 

Matter number AR2024/80 

Lodgement date 20 March 2024 

Review Advanced Review 

Result FILED 

Your advanced review 

Your annual return had an advanced review which is a comprehensive review that evaluates compliance with 

the requirements of the RO Act. 

 

 

Your annual return satisfied the requirements of the advanced review and has been 

uploaded to the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) website.   



 

p. 2 

 

The Commission’s risk-based approach 

 

The Commission takes a risk-based approach to the assessment of annual returns. Consistent with that 

approach, most organisations have their annual returns assessed with a ‘primary review’, with the remainder 

being assessed using an advanced review. The advanced review is a more comprehensive review.  

The Commission’s advanced review checklist is published on our website. 

This year your annual return was assessed against an advanced review. 

Do you have any questions? 

Information and education materials are available on our website. These materials are regularly updated. We 

recommend you subscribe to the Commission's subscription service to find out when we release new 

materials. 

If you have any queries we can be contacted on 1300 341 665 or by email at regorgs@fwc.gov.au. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

Fair Work Commission 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 










